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Dear Josephinum Community,

It's impossible to look back on the last few years without reflecting on the pain and suffering we 
experienced. From civil unrest to sickness, isolation to loss, long-held tensions to unprecedented 
grief, it has been a season marked, first and foremost, by hardship. But it has also been a season 
marked by tenacity, courage, innovation, and commitment. 

In the face of countless hurdles, our talented faculty and staff have worked tirelessly with care and 
passion. Families and friends made sacrifices to keep our doors open safely and pave pathways 
to the future. And our strong, creative students rallied together, invested in themselves and one 
another, and persevered. 

They navigated another impossible year with grit and grace—and continue to show us what it 
means to be resilient. 

As we look to the future, we are hopeful that our mission and purpose will fall like seeds on fertile 
ground, taking root and remaining strong for the next 130 years. 

We are mindful of the redemptive nature of this mission—one that opens doors for a diverse 
community of talented young women ready to find their place and make their marks on the world. 

We are energized to be part of the Sacred Heart Network of Schools and encouraged by their 
ongoing support. 

We are inspired by our students as we continue to show them that they are loved, that they matter, 
and that a community surrounds them. 

We are appreciative of our educators who stretch the boundaries of what’s possible, introducing 
new opportunities like digital art, computer science, culinary arts, cyber security, STEM, and more 
to best prepare students for their college and careers. 

And we are grateful for each and every one of you—the supporters, friends, partners, and families 
who have stood alongside us this year. Even when we were discouraged, threatened, and 
challenged, you showed up. Your presence and partnership have made all of this possible. 

Thank you for being part of the diverse, dynamic community at Josephinum Academy. What an 
honor it is to have you with us on this journey. 

With gratitude, 

President Richard McMenamin   Principal Colleen Schrantz
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45 Zip Codes

134
Students

8:1 Student-to-
teacher ratio

15 Average 
Class Size

97%
Graduation Rate

African-American

Multiracial

American Indian

White

11 Languages spoken  
at students' homes

Pacific Islander

Hispanic/Latina

34%

48% 1%

1% 11%

4%



Windia's
STORY
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On an average day—before COVID-19 changed 
everything—Windia Ire-Newman woke up at 4:30 
a.m. to travel from her home in Calumet Heights 
to school at Josephinum Academy.

“It’s a long process, getting on multiple buses,” 
the JA senior said. “It’s an hour and 45 minutes. 
Two hours if traffic is bad.” 

It’s a long commute—but one that Windia 
never questioned. Since she first learned about 
Josephinum Academy during a presentation at 
her middle school, she decided, “Yeah, I’m going 
to go there. I liked how they would talk about the 
sports and activities and stuff like that. And they 
seemed like they had a connection, like, teacher 
and student connection.”

These days, Windia is involved in multiple clubs 
and activities—but it’s the people that make the 
two-hour bus ride worth it. 

“I’m really cool with all my teachers,” she shared. 
“We can make jokes and have a good time in 
class, but also, like, get down to business.”

“The girls that gravitate toward this school are 
really cool.” Windia added. “So like everybody, I 
mean, everybody is really fun, cool, and funny...
It’s a great environment to create friends, and it 
gives a lot of good opportunities.”

During a difficult year, Windia has continued to 
dream big about her future. “It was kinda hard at 
the beginning,” she said. “I was really just like, 
this is going to be the worst year ever, but as it 
went on, it became easier.”

She is looking forward to attending an HBCU, 
but hasn’t decided what to major in yet. She’s 
considering starting a business. And she plans to 
go to cosmetology school, too, either during or 
after college. 

“There’s not one thing I want to set my mind 
to,” she said. She wants to do and try so many 
things, just like she has learned to do at The 
Jo—and she has no plans to start imposing 
limits now! 

A worthwhile commute
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When Marlen Gonzalez started at 
Josephinum Academy, she was 
struggling to succeed. 

“I came into Josephinum with a 2.7 
GPA, but I knew that I wanted to do 
better. And I knew that I wanted to 
have a bright future.”

Marlen always dreamt of 
being on television. “When 
I was little, I used to lock 
myself in the bathroom and 
play in front of the mirror,” 
she shared. “I was so 
dramatic!”

At Josephinum Academy, 
her aspirations started to 
feel possible for the very 
first time. She took drama courses 
and joined The Jo’s theater program, 
while also remaining active in NHS, 
the Ambassadors Club, and soccer.

“Once I was here, I got the initial 
exposure to the industry that I 
always loved. I learned how to be 
disciplined. I learned how to manage 
my time,” she shared. 

Now working in the media industry, 
Marlen reflects on the lasting impact 
The Jo had on her career and her 
confidence. 

“I found out that I was really smart, 
and I didn’t think that before.”

Her counselor nominated Marlen 
for a scholarship, and Marlen 
received an award to attend Cornell 
University after she graduated from 
Josephinum Academy in 2015.
 
“Because of that opportunity, 
because of my scholarship, I have 
a degree that I could only have 
dreamed of. I knew I had crazy 
dreams, but the scholarship gave 

me the opportunity to really think of 
the world as my oyster—to really go 
for it.” 

Now, with a college degree and a job 
she loves, Marlen looks back at her 
time at The Jo with gratitude. 

“I know I still have so much 
to learn, but Josephinum 
set the foundation.” 

“There are so many 
opportunities to take 
advantage of here. 
Teachers genuinely care 
about students’ futures. 
Seeing how much potential 
they saw in me helped me 
see it in myself.”

And she isn’t alone. She is part of 
a community made up of strong, 
creative young women—young 
women who are full of potential  
and full of bold goals. 

“These girls. The more we invest 
in them, the more they allow 
themselves to dream. Ultimately, 
their future is made of their dreams.”

The Jo set the foundation

MARLEN 
GONZALEZ
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When David Fehr directed his first 
theater production at Josephinum 
Academy in 2010, it was like lightening 
had struck.

“The work we were doing was 
transformative for everything else. We 
saw huge jumps in participation—
grades increased across the board.”

David, who is himself a professional 
actor and director, has grown the 
arts program from that single show 
more than a decade ago to the robust 
department it is today. Building on 
the legacy and foundation laid by 
educators who came before him, 
he has opened countless doors for 
the girls at Josephinum Academy to 
explore their own creative expression. 

"We ask the question, 'What does it 
mean to be an artist?' And we ask the 
question because we are genuinely 
interested in the answer."

Regardless of the academic or career 
path they choose, David’s students are 
well-equipped for success. Their ability 

to listen, work together, understand 
themselves, move in relation to others, 
and communicate with clarity crosses 
industries and disciplines. 

“Acting is vocational and essential 
to creative collaboration. You use 
your talents with technique to make 
everything else more filled, more 
complete, better.”

The fine arts department was 
growing, students were thriving, and 
David was continually introducing 
new opportunities for discovery and 
expression. Then COVID-19 disrupted 
everything. 

For teachers like David, the pandemic 
brought a set of challenges they 
never could have anticipated. How 
do you continue creative exploration 
from home? How do you foster 
collaboration in the midst of isolation? 
And how do you ensure equity—
of access, of resources, and of 
opportunity? 

He and his fellow educators got 

creative—and got to work. They 
distributed supplies to students, 
rewrote curricula, and introduced new 
methods for students to engage from 
home. They pivoted, and pivoted, and 
pivoted again. 

Through it all, David returned, over and 
over, to one key lesson: his students 
are people first, and learners second. 

“Before we worry about education, 
we first need to meet our needs as 
humans. We need to take care of 
us—as a school, as a community. As 
students, as faculty, as staff.” 

This personalized care has always 
been at the heart of Josephinum 
Academy—and it is core to each of 
the teachers who invest in our young 
women. 

“The Jo is a joyful anomaly. Here, 
we ignite students’ curiosity. We 
encourage questions. And we help 
each student go as far as they can, 
with joy, encouragement, serious 
educational edge, and technique.” 

DAVID FEHR
The power of an arts education
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NATALIE
The Jo is defined by our tight-knit 
community—one that supports and 
stands with students as they overcome 
challenges. In a year of separation and 
isolation, these hurdles were bigger 
than ever—and students like Natalie 
Venegas were faced with compounding 
crises. 

“Last year was really difficult mentally 
for me,” Natalie shared. “There was a 
lot of stuff going on in my personal life 
and I wasn’t really sure how to handle 
it…”

“On top of that, I’m a student with 
ADHD,” she added. “So I get distracted 
easily in my own household.”

Natalie, who shares her home with 7 
other people, had to learn to focus in 
the midst of endless distractions, while 
also taking care of her own mental 
health. She remembers long days trying 
to focus on school while her siblings 
were logged into their own classes, 
her mom worked from home, and her 
youngest sister participated in virtual 
kindergarten. 

“All day we were trying to not interfere 
with each other or talk over each 
other. We were trying to stay quiet and 
respect each other’s individual spaces.”

“It was hard for me to focus, but 
the teachers did make a really good 
transition into the online learning 
platform,” she said. “They helped 
keep us accountable by tracking 
our progress. And they were very 
accommodating to the students and 
their needs.” 

Outside the (virtual) classroom, helping 
students through this difficult time was 
a top priority for The Jo. The school 
provided support groups and other 

resources—like a weekly stress and 
anxiety management group Natalie 
attended. 

Students who participated were 
able to talk about their feelings and 
practice new coping skills with school 
counselors. “They’re active listeners,” 
Natalie said. “They’re paying attention, 
and you can tell, and I feel like it’s very 
important that people feel heard and 
seen.” 

The group was a safe space for 
students. “What was said in the group 

stayed in the group,” affirmed Natalie. 

Throughout the many challenges of 
the last year, Natalie has continued to 
grow. With the support of Josephinum 
Academy at her back, she’s coming out 
of these difficult months with new tools 
for achieving her dreams. 

“It helped me develop my own 
autonomy and independence,” she 
shared. “And with being my own 
advocate … I feel like this is a very 
important skill to have.” 

Learning to prioritize mental health
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When asked to describe how she’s changed during her 
time at Josephinum Academy, Lyric Robinson has a lot 
to say. The senior has grown significantly in the last four 
years, but she also recognizes how much she’s learned in 
the last two years throughout the COVID-19 pandemic.

Before The Jo “I was really hard-headed. I was really 
disrespectful,” admits Lyric. 

“Sometimes I don’t think I’ve grown up,” says Lyric. “Then, 
everybody has come to me and been like,'You have grown 
up so much!’”

She credits a lot of that change to her favorite part of The 
Jo: community.

“I just love the whole family dynamic,” Lyric shares. “It 
helps everybody grow all around you.” 

And this family at The Jo has noticed how much she has 
grown.  

“That’s what a lot of the teachers love about me: how 
much I have changed and how much I have grown up,” 
she shares with a smile. 

During the pandemic, Lyric got sick with COVID-19. “It was 
really hard,” she says. 

It was also hard to focus on online classes, but Lyric 
persevered. She relied on her family—both at home and at 
The Jo—to help her keep going. 

“My mom, she helped me a lot, and some of my teachers,” 
said Lyric. “I’m a really outgoing person, so they know 
when something’s wrong. Ms. Schrantz was on me a lot, 
and she’s the principal. She was like, ‘Lyric, come on. I 
know it’s hard, but we gotta get it done.’” 

Now, as Lyric considers colleges—primarily HBCUs—and 
dreams of becoming a speech-language pathologist, she’s 
thankful for the wide range of activities she experienced 
here. 

She knows she'll take the lessons she has learned at The 
Jo—and the family she has built here—with her throughout 
her life.

“I just like branching out and doing everything. I want to 
go off to college and live my best life!” Lyric says, barely 
containing her excitement. 

Overcoming obstacles  
through the pandemic

LYRIC



Year in Review
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On April 29, 2021, we honored Chair 

Emerita Helen Bruns Ryan for her 40 years 

of service to Josephinum Academy. The 

virtual celebration featured messages from 

past board members, leaders in our com-

munity, and recipients of the Helen Bruns 

Ryan scholarship—Josephinum Academy 

graduates who have directly benefited 

from Helen’s generosity, encouragement, 

and support. 

Helen also received Josephinum Acad-

emy’s very first “Award for Unwavering 

Service,” recognizing her remarkable lead-

ership throughout so much of The Jo’s 

history. Helen was instrumental in building 

our relationship with the Religious of the 

Sacred Heart, strengthening our ongoing 

connection to the Sisters of Christian 

Charity, and navigating difficult seasons 

of change with unwavering vision. Most 

of all, she has maintained a fierce belief in 

and commitment to Josephinum Acad-

emy students, championing them every 

step of the way. We are so grateful for her 

four decades of service, and it was our 

honor to celebrate her this spring. 

“Last year was very difficult. I’m a visual 
learner, and so to learn from a screen 
was very new and very different. And 
it was hard. And I know it was hard for 
teachers, too. But they pushed me to 
say, ‘No, you are not failing. You cannot 
fail.’ And I needed that. It taught me how 
to persevere, and I ended the year with 
all As and Bs. Now, I’m ready for my 
senior year. The work is hard, but I’m 
ready.”

Destynee Smith, Class of 2022

Destynee Smith

Celebrating 130 Years

Learning in the midst  
of the pandemic

Honoring Helen  
Bruns Ryan
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“There are a bunch of things that make Josephinum spe-
cial, however, one thing that made Josephinum special is 
the bond of the sisterhood you get during and after the four 
years you are at The Jo. I would tell current students at The 
Jo to communicate with your teachers, counselors, and staff. 
The people at The Jo have been through some of the things 
you are going through—and even if they didn’t, they have 
those connections to lead you to make good decisions.”
 
Victoria Krol, Class of 2021
Freshman at DePaul University 

“During the pandemic, Sister Carol’s hot chocolate was 
definitely a bright spot for me. It was a place where I could 
sit and have conversations with my peers and simply relax, 
no matter what my day had been like. It was a place where I 
could catch my breath and talk about anything. 
 
"My advice to current Jo students would be to appreciate 
and listen to your teachers! Sometimes their assignments 
might seem pointless, but they foster skills in you that will 
be valuable in college and in life.”
 
Samira Fernandez, Class of 2021
Freshman at Cornell University 

Beloit College

Cornell University

DePaul University

Hope College

Howard University

Lewis & Clark College

Northwestern University

Purdue University

Trinity Christian University

University of Notre Dame

University of Illinois at Chicago

University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign

Westmont College

Members of the Class of 2021 are currently studying at:

Victoria Krol

Samira FernandezThe Josephinum Academy 
sisterhood

Learning in the midst  
of the pandemic

Advice from an alum
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FINANCIALS

615
Donors gave in FY21

$2,283,000
Average gift amount in donations

$2,597

879
Gifts

Revenue

Tuition & Fees     $295,000
Development  $2,283,000
Other*       $526,110

Total    $3,104,110

Expenses   $2,755,283

Net    $348,827

*includes $505K in PPP funds

For the year ending June 30, 2021 (unaudited)
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For the year ending June 30, 2021 (unaudited)
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OUR COMMUNITY OF SUPPORT
Blessed Pauline Circle
Over $150,000   
Anonymous

Sue and Timothy Sullivan

St. Madeline Sophie Barat Circle
$50,000 to $150,000   

Big Shoulders Fund

Empower Illinois

Garnetta Kramer Charitable Foundation
Michael and Cathy Brennan

St. Philippine Duchesne Circle
$25,000 to $49,999   

Cuneo Foundation

Kent and Liz Dauten

Madonna Foundation

Molly and Jim Perry

Nancy and David O'Neill

Paul and Mary Finnegan

Richard McMenamin and Patty Mulvihill

Sacre Coeur Fund

Society of the Sacred Heart

The Canning Foundation

The Spence Family Foundation

Thomas and Hope Reynolds
W.P. and H.B. White Foundation

1890 Circle
$10,000 to $24,999   

Benjamin and Maureen Ivory

Bob and Pat McMenamin

Charles and Ellen Mulaney

Christine Montenegro McGrath

Daniel Murphy Scholarship Fund

David and Nancy O'Neill Charitable Fund

Diane R. Tymick Charitable Fund

Diane Tymick

Emil J. and Marie D. Kochton Foundation

Envestnet Asset Management

Erwin and Nancy Aulis

JKP Family Foundation

Judy and Jerry Castellini

Kirkland and Ellis

Mark and Anita Prince

Mark and Dr. Jill Birringer

Mary and Dr. Robert DeCresce

Maureen and Ronald Sippel

McMaster-Carr Supply Company

Rev. Jim Murphy

Robert and Isabel Curley

Sanborn Family Foundation

Terry and Lori Rozdolsky

The DeCresce Family Fund

The Gallagher Family Foundation

The Jacqueline K. Shay Charitable Foundation

President's Circle
$5,000 - $9,999   

Anne and Scott Davis

Barbara and Martin Perry

Bruns Foundation

Carol Bernick

Charles and Kathy Wolf

Doug and Stefanie Ryan

Edwin and Kathy Bernau

George O'Brien & Joseph Linberg  

Charitable Foundation

Hamilton Community Foundation

Harry and Julie Kraemer

Harry F. Chaddick & Elaine Chaddick  

Foundation, Inc.

Helen Brach Foundation

HFS Chicago Scholars

HighSight

Irish Fellowship Educational and  

Cultural Foundation

James and Joyce Hart

Jane and Bob Gallagher

Janet and Alan Lougée

Jennifer Christensen

John and Sheila Pigott

Kathleen Sawyer

Kazma Family Foundation

Laura J. Niles Foundation

Law Offices Of Kelly, Kelly & Kelly, LLC

Lee Ann and Douglas Hoover

Mary and Marc Sussman

Mary Jo Howard

Mary V. Duffy Charitable Foundation

Mimi and James Brault

Mulvihill Family Foundation

Patricia Ferris

Patti and Chris Tuomey

Peter and Michaela D'Arrigo

Sharon and Gerald Komlofske

Susan and Mark Goodman

Teresa Ferris

The Hays Family Fund

The Ken and Fran Beck Charitable Fund

The Margaret Baker Foundation

The Siragusa Foundation

Tim and Brenda Sheridan

Timothy and Susanne Sullivan Family Foundation

William Kehoe and Dr. Mary O'Reilly Kehoe

Director's Circle
$1,000 - $4,999   

Amy and Robert Greenebaum

Andrew and Mary Louise Skalkos

Ann McCormick and Sean Heath

Arthur Acevedo and Hon. Patricia Mendoza

Arthur and Anne McGivern

Barbara Mahany

Benjamin and Bettina Van Cleave  

Charitable Foundation

Bernadette and Timothy Broccolo

Candice Johnson

Carol Mulvihill

Catherine Shaw

Celeste and D. Alan Denton

Charles Schrank and Stephanie Foye

Christina and Robert Smolen

Christine Finzer

Christopher and Margaret McNulty

Christy and Carson Kyhl

Colette Holt

Cubs Charities

Deborah Newhouse Dunham

Diane McKeever and Eric Jensen

Donald and Patricia Mrozek

Dr. Cory and Suzanne Franklin

Dr. Frank and Joanne Weschler

Dr. Theodora Bostick

Edwin and Kathyrn Clarke Family Foundation

Elizabeth and Norman Beck

Ellen Dalton

Ernest and Diane Mrozek

F.J. Proesel Family Fund

Frank Connolly

Gerald and Ellen Tierney

Helen Bruns Ryan

Holy Family Ministries

J. Patrick and Anne Gallagher

James and Catherine Denny Foundation

James and Jamie McNulty

James and Kimberly Norman Charitable Fund

James Scherzinger and Nancy Tuohy

Janet Sisler

Jean Mulvihill

Joan and Michael Callahan

Joanne Mack

John and Ellen Engel

John Brady

Joshua and Virginia Hale

Joyce Kurkowski

Kathleen and William Jackson

Kathleen L. Morrison Foundation

Kathleen May and Charles Cherry

Kelly and Ignafo Law Group

Kenneth and Elizabeth Shay

Kevin and Lee Clarkin

Larry Martin and Raquel Bech

Laurence Sloma and Lauralyn Persson

Leanne and John Neurauter

July 2020-June 2021



15josephinum.org  •  

OUR COMMUNITY OF SUPPORT
July 2020-June 2021

Linda and Michael Welsh

Lisa Pilcher

Madonna Merritt

Mark MacLeod

Mary and Eric Mollman

Mary and John Amato

Mary LaPorte and Charles Rial

Mary O'Neil

Michael and Kathryn Paleczny

Patricia Mulcahy

Patrick and Michele McCarthy

Peter A. and Jackie Beale-Del Vecchio

Peter and Michele Sullivan

Peter and Terry Broccolo

Philip West

Polk Bros. Foundation

Richard and Melinda Schaub

Richard and Merrilee Redmond

Robert and Elisabeth Bergeron

Robert and Mary Moran

Robert Berner

Sam Minor

Sheila Smith

Society of the Sisters of Christian Charity

Sts. Faith, Hope, and Charity Church

Sue and Carl Brodarick

Sullivan-Peck Family Charitable Gift Fund

Tammy and Eric Steele

The Illinois Club for Catholic Women

The Liz Giving Fund

The Prior Family Trust

Thomas McMenamin and Dr. Catherine Walshe

William and Paula McMenamin

William and Rosemary McNulty

William McIntosh

Supporters
Up to $999    

AASHLA

Adelyn Leander

Aja Holmes

Alan Lev

Alice and Hon. John Huff

Alison and Stephen Schlickman

Alison Katon

Amanda Miller

Amazon Smile

Amy and Cushman Andrews

Amy Deutsch and Arnold Glickman

Amy DeVore

Angela Perillo

Ann and Frank O'Hara

Ann Carter

Ann Lousin

Anne and Jordan Prager

Anne Flosi

Annette Hallagan

Anthony and Mary Rini

Archdiocese of Chicago,  

Office of Catholic Schools

Arryn and Greg Sullivan

Art and Rose Lauer

Audrey and August Sciortino

Audrey Borelli

Avis Green

Baird

Barat Education Foundation

Barbara and Jeffrey Vender Charitable Fund

Barbara and Raymond Simon

Barbara Missimer

Barbara Nihill

Barbara Wood-Prince

Barry Sullivan

Benevity Community Impact Fund

Bernadette and Tom Tramm

Beth Kerr

Beth Kluge

Bo and Natalie Jarnstedt

Bonnie and Wayne Schell

Brian and Janet Avery

Brian Wagner

Bruce and Beth Kerr

Bryan and Ann Koenig

Carly Rose McGuire

Carol Baver

Carol Davis

Carol Hunt

Carolyn O'Connell

Catherine Murphy

Cecile Hales

Charles Brown and Mary Vogt

Charles Cherry

Charlotte and Mark Ahern

Cheryl Demong

Cheryl Hubbard

Christina Golsch

Christine and Patrick Veech

Christine Cole

Christine Cooper

Christine Pettit

Christopher and Shawn Kerns

Claire Gadbois

Claire Noonan

Clare Curley

Colleen Detjen and Matthew Hopkins

Connor McMenamin

Corinne and William McClintic

Craig and Kelly Dean

Curtis and Grace Martin

Dale and Natalie Laackman

Dana McDermott

Daniel and Kathryn Dressel

Daniel and Lisa Byrne

Daniel and Melanie Peterson

Daniel and Regina Dickinson

Daniel and Susan McGowan

David and Ellen Fox

David and Jeanmarie Olson

David and Kelly Hackett

David Druker and Mary Kendrigan

Dean Stork

Deborah Perkaus

Deirdre Manning

Denise and John Favia

Denise and Marty Kenny

Dennis and Kathy O'Keefe

Desirée Pepper-Venzant and Kenneth Venzant

Diane and Michael Morefield

Diane Kirts

Dom and Helen Savaiano

Don Wiener

Donald Rogan

Dorothy and Todd Raclaw

Dorothy Bossung

Dorothy Coyle

Dr. Alma and Elton Clayton-Pedersen

Dr. Anna Waring

Dr. Catherine Lacey

Dr. Emily Dawson

Dr. Evonne Blakey

Dr. Hilary and Clarence Schnadt

Dr. Julie and William Blankemeier

Dr. Marjorie Miller

Dr. Mary Beth and Jeffrey Richmond

Dr. Richard and Leslie Hallett

Dr. Roxanne and John Owens

Dr. William and Jayne Gilligan

Edward and Jo Anne Driscoll

Elaine and Thomas Blasgen

Elaine Gordon

Eleticia Pizarro

Elizabeth and Raymond Grady

Elizabeth Finzer

Elizabeth Howard

Elizabeth Perryman

Elizabeth Weiss

Ellen and Peter Ross

Emily and Thomas Woodrow

Emily Mohr

Eric Hillebrand

Erin Wagner

Everett and Joan Bell
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Supporters (continued)
Frances Barabas

Francis and Mary Cavalier

Francis Catania

Franciscan Sisters of Chicago Service Corporation

Fred Pickett

Gabrielle and John Round

Geojoe and Jennifer Thomas

George and Mary Fitzpatrick

George and Mary Pearce

George Craven and Jane Gallery

Gerald and Mary Arata

Gina Garvin

Goodworth Kitchie & Associates

Guadalupe Preston

Hall and Julie Adams

Heather Downs

Heather Shaffer

Helen and Thaddeus Marcyan

Hon. Susan Kennedy

Huron Consulting

Ines Milne

J. Michael and Barbara Heaton

Jack Bycraft

James and Karen Socke

James and Kathryn Roeck

James and Linda Koolish

James and Lydia Vaughan

James and Marianne Hayes

James and Sharon Lentino

James and Susan Gill

James McMenamin and Maureen Costello

James Ryan

James Terracino

James Winders

Jane Griffin

Jane Steinfels

Janet and Ronald Holsclaw

Janet De La Fuente

Janet Thomas

Janice Crebbs

Jeanette Walls

Jeanne and Matthew Wakenight

Jeanne K. Sheppard

Jeffrey and Kimberly Urban

Jeffrey and Lisa Jozwiak

Jeffrey Anderson

Jennifer Broccolo

Jennifer Mefford

Jeremy Langford

Jerome and Anita Lendway

Jessica Mansbach

Jill Deutsch

Jim and Mary Ziegler

Joan and James Morgulec

Joan Sextro

Joanmarie and Richard Lee

Joanne and Walter Nowak

Joe and Laurie Bauer

John Albin

John and Carole Hayes

John and Elizabeth McEnaney

John and Patricia O'Brien

John McLean

Joseph and Dr. Pauline Shipley

Judith Faigen

Judy Janowiak

Julie and Joseph Zuercher

Julie and Steven Kaiser

Juliette Lane

Kari Hamende

Karin and Edwin Mayhew

Katherine and Thomas Gaertner

Katherine Pappas

Katherine Tinucci

Kathleen and Bill Riordan

Kathleen and Lawrence Sullivan

Kathleen and William Moeller

Kathleen Frank

Kathleen O'Shaughnessy and Dan Geocaris

Kathleen Warner

Kathryn and Jon Talty

Kathryn Campbell Wolf
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Michael and Kimberly Moran

Michael and Laura Murphy

Michael and Patricia Lane

Michael Hogan
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Michael McNulty
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Michigan Shores Club Foundation
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Patricia Badami
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Patrick Condon

Paula and Ron Gion
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Peter and Ann Galanis
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Peter McNulty

Phil and Jean Addante

Phillip and Kathleen Ryan
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Richard and Meg Cagney

Richard and Nancy Bollig

Richard Clark
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Robert and Elizabeth Golden

Robert and Lucia Dunn

Robert and Roseann Vogt

Robert and Suzanne McNamara

Robert Hotz and Walt Thoms

Robyn Zeeman

Roger and Leona Bigda

Roger and Sheila Ward

Ron Waetzman and Steve Connor

Ronald Toebaas

Rosalie Riegle
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Rosemary Tirio

Rosemary White

Ruby Schucker

Ruscitti Associates

Ruth Ann and Jesse Herrera

Saint Ignatius College Prep

Sally and Dr. Kyle Hunneke

Sally Rivero

Sally Sharp

Sally Smith

Sandra Taggart
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Sarah Raisch

Saundra and Adero Fleming

Seena Jacob

Sharon and John DeFalco

Sheila and Matthew O'Halloran-Bower

Sheila Brennan

Sheila Holbrook

Sherry Percic

Shirley Waterloo
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Sr. Laura Ann Caire
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Sr. Nancy Murray
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Stephen Weiland

Sterling Yates

Steven Roberts

Sue Garthwaite

Sullivan and Taylor Foundation

Susan A. and Martin Tierney

Susan and Clarence Van Vuren

Susan and Jairo Cruz

Susan and Roger Schmitt

Susan and Tim Evon

Susan Cavallo

Susan Ditzler

Susan Lenzen

Susan Raisch

Susan Schaffrath

Teresa Calpino

Teresa Moran

Teri and Mark Sullivan

The Monica and Joseph Kubicek  

Charitable Fund

Theodore and Gael Hanson

Thomas and Carole Ahern

Thomas and Cynthia Burr

Thomas and Kathleen O'Brien

Thomas and Marcia Desmond

Thomas And Martha Hayman

Thomas and Sally Golden

Thomas and Sandra Fischer

Thomas Hayes

Thomas Lenz

Thomas Zentarski

Timothy and Deborah McAvoy

Timothy and Kathleen Reuland

Timothy and Katie Feldheim

Timothy and Marla McCaffrey

Timothy Gilfoyle

Todd Shraiberg

Tom Dillon

Tom King

Tracey and Brian Cascarano

Usha Raj

Valerie and Mark Grondy

Vicki McMannon

Victoria Dudley

Viktoria Schaub

Virginia Barr

Virginia Cu

Vivienne Bolton

Wayne and Sara Jenner

William and Betty Boyd

William and Margaret Phelan

William and Mary Jo Kern

William and Mary Sue O'Connor

William Warner
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FROM THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Dear Friends,

When I think about why I choose to serve and support Josephinum Academy, my 
answer is simple—and one that our entire board shares: It’s the young women. The 
smart young women who walk through the halls of The Jo every day, the brave young 
women who study and dream, the creative young women who navigated an impossible 
year with tenacity and courage—they are our inspiration and motivation. They are what 
this is all about. 

They remind us to be hopeful amid hardship, demonstrate resilience in the face of 
challenges, draw upon depths of inner strength, and show us what is possible when a 
community rallies together. 

Thankfully, these talented young leaders don’t have to walk their paths alone. They are 
surrounded by a community of faculty, staff, families, friends, and each one of you—a 
community that has had to dig deep over the past year to develop innovative solutions, 
invest in new opportunities, and make the magic happen. A community that has 
impressed and encouraged us with their resilience and perseverance. 

It has been remarkable to see just how creative, collaborative, and committed each of 
you has been. Thank you! 

We know the journey ahead isn’t easy, but we have learned that good efforts stand 
the test of time. So we move forward with optimism and confidence—encouraged 
by teachers and staff, surrounded by partners like you, and inspired by incredible 

Josephinum Academy students. 

With gratitude,

Benjamin Ivory
Board Chair
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Josephinum Academy of the Sacred Heart, a college-preparatory high school for girls 
of all faiths and backgrounds, is a member of the Network of Sacred Heart Schools 
in the United States and Canada. The schools of the Sacred Heart Network share five 
goals which commit them to educate to:

• A personal and active faith in God
• A deep respect for intellectual values
• A social awareness which impels to action
• The building of community as a Christian value
• Personal growth in an atmosphere of wise freedom

Benjamin Ivory
Chair

Sue Sullivan
Vice-Chair

David O’Neill
Treasurer

Mary Frohlich, RSCJ
Secretary

Helen Bruns Ryan
Chair Emerita

Robert E. Curley
Vice-Chair Emeritus

Richard McMenamin
President
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